
Adam Kopstein, Manager 
Product Safety & Compliance Office 

July 23, 2012 

Ms. Nancy Lewis 
Associate Administrator for Enforcement 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE, Room W45-306 
Washington, DC 20590 

Re: DEFECT INFORMATION REPORT 

Dear Ms. Lewis, 

Volvo Cars of North America, LLC 

1 Volvo Drive 
PO Box 914 
Rockleigh, NJ 07647 
Phone: 201-768-7300 

www.volvocars.us 

Pursuant to Part 573 of Title 49 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Volvo Cars of North America, LLC 
(Volvo) submits the attached supplemental information to our May 26, 2011 defect information report for 
recaii11V-303. 

While reviewing internal documentation and compiling the data for required quarterly reports, Volvo 
noticed a typographical error in the number of eligible vehicles originally reported to the agency for the 
subject recall. Volvo found that the number of "completed vehicles" exceeded the number of "eligible 
vehicles". After investigating the error, Volvo confirmed that this was in fact a true typographical error 
and all of the eligible vehicle owners were in fact included on the original owner notifications. The 
original total has been increased by 621 vehicles from 7,558 to 8, 179. To-date, Volvo has achieved a 
94% completion rate for this recall. 

If you have any questions related to this matter, please feel free to contact me at my above mentioned 
phone number, or Larry Mihok of my staff at 201-768-7300, extension 7336. 

Sincerely yours, 

Adam Kopstein 
Manager, Product Safety & Compliance Office 
VOLVO CARS OF NORTH AMERICA, LLC. 

Attachment 



573.6 (c) 3: Total number ofVehicles Potentially Containing the Defect 
A total of approximately 8,179 vehicles in the U.S. and its Territories are potentially affected. 


